Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

March 12, 2020
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

There was discuss of possibly selling the quarry to help the General Fund.  Fallon stated that she had communicated a few times the need to slow down on spending out of the general fund.  The Village is not in fiscal distress, but there needs to be a cut in spending to bring back up reserves.  She reminded Council that with the new municipal building came a big increase in utilities, as well as preparation of the rooms, etc., but these costs are spread over multiple funds.  She has put the brakes on putting any more into 313 E. Main St. because the costs come directly out of the general fund.   
A proposal to create public parking area contiguous to Hershey’s was submitted.  Kincannon believes it would help the hardware store and the Grissinger property as well.  It was pointed out that per the Village zoning, the parking lot would have to be paved and the general fund cannot handle the cost right now.  It was also pointed out that the hardware store owns a few lots and could easily install their own parking lot if parking became an issue.  

Kincannon talked with a representative from Legacy Waste and will receive a proposal for resident trash removal.  

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:27 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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